BOARD OF EDUCATION

Anthony Kaiser, President Brian Brady, Vice President Margaret E. Felouzis Joseph LoSchiavo Patrick A. Nett, D.D.S. Ronald R. Raby Tina Marie Weeks

Barbara Kane, District Clerk

Patchogue-Medford Schools

Administrative Center 241 South Ocean Avenue Patchogue, New York 11772

> (631) 758-1000 FAX (631) 758-1126

September 29, 2003

Mr. Alan J. Weiss President Marine Helicopter Squadron 361 Veterans' Association, Inc. P.O. Box 429 Cutchogue, New York 11935

Dear Mr. Weiss:

Eastern Suffolk BOCES applauds your efforts to bring the long tradition of young men and women serving our country and communities into Long Island's schools. The idea of restoring a U.S. Marine Corps Vietnam era helicopter and creating a traveling museum is unique and will provide wonderful educational opportunities for Long Island's youth. Your project will bring to the classroom a visual picture that will complement the teacher's lessons about the sacrifices that service men and women and community volunteers have made to protect our nation and our freedom. We thank you for bringing history lessons to life for our school children.

Best wishes for a successful completion of the project. If we can be of any assistance, please contact me at (631) 758-1017.

Sincerely,

Veronica A. McDermott, Ph.D. Superintendent of Schools